

	HEPWORTH PARISH COUNCIL                  MINUTES                                                                                           02/20                    


An Extraordinary meeting of Hepworth Parish Council took place at 7pm on Tuesday 21st January 2020 at Hepworth Pavilion where the following items were discussed.
	Attendees
	Ms L Robinson (chair, taking minutes
	

	
	Mr G Bloomfield
Mrs M MacPherson


	

	Members of the public
	There was one Member of the public present.
	

	
	

	1.
	Apologies
Mrs N Yorke, Mrs A Thomas, Mrs M Waterson, Ms H Corris (Clerk), Mr A Yorke

	Action

	2.
	Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest
 
	

	3
	Comments from Member of Public

Member of the public voiced their concerns and left the meeting.


	

	4

	Planning Application

DC/19/2402 FUL

Proposal
Planning Application – 3no bay timber framed hay store and machinery store

Location


Five Acres, The Street, Hepworth

Council Comments:  Council Objects to application.
Questions raised as the planning application is misleading;

1.  Local knowledge suggests there have never been horses present on the existing site and that a planning application in 2013 changed a paddock area from Agricultural use to Equine use and erection of stable block was completed. However, still no Horses or livestock are kept on any of the land and the stable block has been used for storage and the paddock has been used to grow hay. Is applicant going to own Horses? 
2. Application is for stable block but proposal is for building to store hay and machinery.

3.  Why is applicant growing hay?

4.   Why is additional hay store required if the applicant is not running a business and does not have livestock?
Parish Council are also concerned that erection of another barn could potentially pave the way to convert barns to private dwellings in the future by registering a change of use.
      
	Clerk

	5.
	Questions to the Chair

There were no questions to the chair


	


The meeting closed at 7.30pm. Next meeting 5th March 2020 7.30pm Recreation Hall.
